
 

 

 

 
FROM THE 
PRESIDENT’S HANGAR – MARCH 2009 

 
Spring is just around the corner now and as we 
anticipate more good weather for flying we must 

not forget that now more than ever we need to 
remember to always put our best foot forward 
and really commit to making a good impression 

for GA. 

 
Most people take little notice of general 
aviation. There are some that do understand 

GA’s many economic and social benefits and 
they strongly support it. And as with anything there 
are some, because of there lack of knowledge and understanding, that give 
GA a bum rap or tend to make it a target of their uniformed criticism. They have the ability to show GA in 

a negative light and confuse others. 
If you recall our WPA “mission statement”, one of them is to inform both pilots and the non flying public 

about GA. What it is and what it is not. What it does and what it means to them. 
 

We keep our members informed about issues and challenges through newsletters, meetings and our 
website, www.wpaflys.org. On our website check out the link to the Alliance for Aviation Across America 
(AAAA) to learn more about how GA benefits us all. Also another good site is 
www.gaservingamerice.org. This one really helps to educate everyone. The AOPA website is also full of 
resources that we all have access to. 
We must continue to make a good impression and these resources will help us all to do just that. Whether 
it is information to talk with local residents about the perception of airport noise or to explain why student 

pilots seem to be flying over their homes constantly for touch-and-go landings or a variety of other 
frequently asked questions, these resources can give us the tools to help GA in a big way. 
 
So remember, we all need to make the right impression on those who don’t know much about general 
aviation – every time we are asked. 

 
 

Blue Skies 
Chip LaPlante NSWPA President 
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Editor’s Notes 
As I write this spring is almost here!  Flying 

south requires sunglasses since the sun still does 

not get very high in the sky.  On the other hand 

this time of year has funky weather.  This 

weekend I have seen snow, rain, snow pellets 

and perhaps some freezing rain.  The weather is 

wild so be careful out there. 

Readers, send me news about KBLI and our 

other airports and I will get it into the 

newsletter.  The more news the better. 

Chip has a great opening piece about our 

responsibility to inform the public about 

what general aviation actually is.  So many 

people think that all of us are rich and fly 

jets.  I wish that were true.  The importance 

of general aviation to 

business, 

the training that is conducted to provide future 

commercial pilots, the history that is preserved, 

and the simple enjoyment of flying is often lost 

on the general public.  We need to do our part. 

Education is a critical part of education and this 

month’s speaker Gary Evans talks about using 

aviation as a means to teach teachers about 

science and math.  I can not imagine a better 

tool. 

Paul and I had an excellent adventure to the 

Trade Show this year and I have a short write 

up on the trip.  

Finally I added some information on where to 

get familiar with the new Border crossing 

regulations.  As an individual I am very 

concerned about the track that these regulations 

are following.  The rules are not yet clear and 

the educational and outreach efforts to make 

sure that we pilots can comply still are not in 

place.  My feelings are certainly evident 

in this piece, it may be too political for 

some readers but the actions of CBP 

affect all of us. 

 

Have a great spring flight. 

Wayne Landis 



 

 

3 

NPS WPA NEWSLETTER MARCH 2009 

26th Annual Northwest Aviation Conference and Trade Show Trip 

 

On February 21st Paul Zosel and I flew to Thun 

field for the 26th Annual Northwest Aviation 

Conference and Trade Show.  We were not the only 

NSWPA members at the show, just see the  happy 

Lairds below.   

 

The weather was great as you can see on the left.  

Paul actually filed IFR so of course the route was 

down the west side of Puget Sound.  Still was a 

great flight, very smooth, and very scenic.  The only 

issue was the traffic at Thun Filed.  We got behind a 

group of traffic that kept extending the length of the 

final in the pattern.  We got in line and made sure to 

give the plane in front enough space to get off the 

runway before we touched down.  So off course we get cut off on final by another aircraft who figured 

he could cut the corner.  So when we got to the airport (after Paul did a great job of slowing down) 

there were two aircraft still on the runway so we go around and have a normal landing.  See and avoid 

is a great tool! 

 

After a long wait we got the bus to the Fairgrounds in time to attend the end of the WPA meeting 

and then we went for lunch.  One of the highlights was the Keynote address by the new 

AOPA President Craig Fuller.  He did a great job of introducing himself, his 

previous positions with two Republican administrations, and his aviation 

history.  Mr. Fueller was a very interesting speaker and did a good 

job of incorporating Washington State issues into his 

delivery.  Perhaps the best part of his presentation was 

his emphasis on how the users of business aircraft, 

especially the automakers, did not present the extreme 

utility of these assets.  The other major issue  he 

presented was the TSA proposed regulations for 

large aircraft that are hugely restrictive and 

typical of that Agency.  Left out was a 

discussion on the issues that we 

will be facing regarding Customs and 

Border Protection and cross the US and 

Canadian border.  Perhaps AOPA can take only one issue at 

a time. 

 

The trip home was a piece of cake.  Chip and Rashelle 

drove us to the airport. Paul had filed to KBLI and ATC took 

us up the east side of Seattle.  I also had on my brand new 

(just bought at the Trade Show) David Clark ANR headset.  

The headset felt great and the airplane was so quite. 

 

Again an excellent show and a great time.  –Wayne Landis 
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Local Fuel Costs March 7, 2009 
The information is from Airnav (http://www.airnav.com/fuel/local. html) to get 
local prices in the area on March 7, 2009.  Prices are still better than last summer, is 
this the up side of a current recession?   
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Monthly Speakers 

Last month’s speaker was Jeff Geer talking about 

his plans to fly to Russia in a Stearman.  He plans 
to follow the WW 2 lend-lease route from the 
US, across Canada and Alaska.  It already 

sounds like Jeff and the flight has already 
touched the hearts of many children and 
adults.  I enjoyed the discussion about what to 

wear while flying an open cockpit airplane 
across Canada, Alaska and then to Russia.  
How to keep warm will be an issue.  I am sure that 

Jeff will keep his website up to date. 
  

February Speaker --Jeff Geer of Bravo 369 Fight Foundation 

The Northern Route Flight Expedition  

 The Science of Flight for Teachers is a graduate level course offered in the 
summer through Seattle Pacific University. The course is aimed primarily at the 

middle school teacher and presents the concepts of flight, as well as 
instructional strategies in how to 
successfully bring aviation to the 

classroom.  
 
A large emphasis of the course is 

exploring the various aviation-related 
career paths that are available 
to  students.  

 

March Speaker---Gary Evans of The Science of Flight for 

Teachers 
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The Electronic Advance Passenger Information System is now 

operational.  So far NSWPA has been unable to get our local 
office of CBP to be willing to speak to our community of pilots 
regarding the rules and regulations for crossing the US-Canada 

Border.  I have found a couple of web pages that might help. 
 

CBP and TSA both seem to want to make it harder for the pilot 
community to conduct aviation activities in the name of 

security.  Why do I feel that my security is more at threat due 
to these agencies?, read the notice at the bottom of the page to 

see what you must allow as you log onto the website for the 
filing of eAPIS.   

This is the page that talks about Aviation issues.  Did you 

know that you were a private flyer? 
http://www.cbp.gov/xp/cgov/travel/pleasure_boats/private_

flyers/ 

This is the HELP page for eAPIS. 
https://eapis.cbp.dhs.gov/help.html 

Big brother is there, and at least they admit it.  There seems to 
be an assumption that we will break the law or that CBP just 
wants to be sure that we are properly informed (intimidated).  
A short search on the Web indicates that there have been lots 

of start up issues with this system, it is not yet user friendly.  It 
is clear from NSWPA experiences and apparently many othe 
groups that the educational and outreach segment of this 
process is not yeat up to speed. 
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North Sound Chapter WPA Control Tower 
Hangar Talk Newsletter is the official 

Publication of the North Sound 
Chapter of the W.P.A. 

 PRESIDENT  
Chip LaPlante 
kidkomet@comcast.net 
360-671-4359 
 
VICE PRESIDENT 
Les Seelye 
lseelye@att.net 
360-393-9170  
 
TREASURER Paul Zosel 
360-671-1819 
paulzosel@nas.com 
 
DIRECTORS 
Doug Fenton 
360-332-2515 
dougf104@attbi.com 
 
Jeff Geer 
360-920-4181 
jeff.geer@comcast.net 
 
PROGRAM CHAIRPERSON 

Maureen Griggs 
360-734-9013 
mgriggs9617y@comcast.net 
 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR/Director 
Wayne Landis 
360-647-8206 
landiswg@comcast.net 
 
CONTRIBUTING EDITORS 

Just about anyone willing to help! 
Deadline for the next issue is 

January 30, 2008 
 
WEBSITE 

STATE http://www.wpaflys.org 
LOCAL http://www.wpaflys.org/ Chapters/ 
North_Sound.htm 
Articles for submission can either be e-mailed to: 
landiswg@comcast.net 
Or sent c/o: 
HANGAR TALK 

4158 Ridgewood Ave 
Bellingham, WA 98229 

 
JOIN NOW 

Join your fellow pilots and aviation enthusiasts. 
Become a member of the North Sound Chapter of 
the Washington Pilots’ Association. The North 
Sound Chapter represents members from 
Whatcom, Skagit, and San Juan Counties. To be a 
member, you need not be a pilot but only have an 
interest in and promote general aviation. 
 
Name (last, first, middle initial) 
 
 
Spouse if applicable (last, first, middle initial) 
 
 
Address (street, apartment number) 
 
City 
 
State zip 
 
Phone number: 
Email address: 
The $31 Chapter dues are comprised of $19 State 
and $12 Local dues. Also offered, on a voluntary 
basis, is a year subscription to the GA News for 
$25. 
 
STATE DUES 
_____ $19 STANDARD 
 
LOCAL DUES 
_____ $12 ALL 
 
GA NEWS 
_____ $25 VOLUNTARY 
 
TOTAL ENCLOSED 
_____ 
Please mail the completed form and check 
(payable to North Sound WPA) to Paul Zosel, North 
Sound Chapter WPA Treasurer, 2719 
Willow Lane, Bellingham, WA, 98226. 


